
 

 

Level 35, Nauru House 
80 Collins Street, Melbourne, VIC 3000 
GPO Box 1994S, Melbourne, VIC 3001 

Telephone: (03) 8661 7817 
Fax: (03) 9654 6672 

 
 

Robert Peck 

President 

Association of Consulting Architects - Australia 

Box 17 

Flinders Lane Post Office 

MELBOURNE   8009 

 

 

Dear Mr Peck, 

 

 

Re:  Financial reports for year ended 30 June 2004 - FR2004/281 

 Schedule 1B of the Workplace Relations Act 1996 (RAO Schedule) 
 

 

Thank you for the financial reports of the Association of Consulting Architects - Australia for the 

year ended 30 June 2004.  The documents were lodged in the Industrial Registry on 23 

December 2004. 

 

The documents have been filed. 

 

I draw your attention to the following comments concerning the above reports and the financial 

reporting obligations under the RAO Schedule.  Please note that these matters are generally 

advised for assistance in the future preparation of financial reports and you do not need to take 

any further action in respect of the financial reports already lodged.  
 

Auditor’s report: 

 

The opinion of the auditor made under the auditor’s report is expressed in terms 

previously required under former provisions of the Workplace Relations Act 1996 (the 

Act).  Subsection 257(5) of the RAO Schedule now sets out the matters upon which an 

auditor is required to make an opinion on whether the GPFR is presented fairly in 

accordance with applicable Australian Accounting Standards and other requirements of 

the RAO Schedule.  The following wording would satisfy the requirements: 

 

“In our opinion the general purpose financial report presents fairly in accordance with 

applicable Australian Accounting Standards and other mandatory professional reporting 

requirements in Australia and the requirements of the RAO Schedule.” 

 
Could you please bring this matter to the attention of your auditor. 
 

General Purpose Financial Report: 

 
I draw your attention to the Notes accompanying the Financial Statements, and in 

particular to item 2, titled ‘Information to be supplied to Members or Registrar’.  Please 

note the wording of this requirement has changed. Subsections 272 (1), (2) and (3) of the 

RAO Schedule set out the correct words. 
 

 

 



 

 

 

Operating Report: 

 

It would seem that a typographic error was made in the Operating Report. The report 

shows that the number of persons recorded as members was 7, whereas previous financial 

reports have shown the membership figures to be consistently around 550 members. 

 

Should you wish to discuss any of the matters raised in this letter, I may be contacted on (03) 

8661 7817 or by email: robert.pfeiffer@air.gov.au. 
 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 
 

Robert Pfeiffer 

Statutory Services Branch 

 

9 May 2005 

 

  

 

 

 

 






















